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The Office of Strategic Initiatives (OSI) operates the Weatherization Assistance Program (WAP) 
with grants from the US Department of Energy. The OSI subcontracts with New Hampshire’s 
Community Action Agencies, which are responsible for operating and delivering weatherization 
services at the local level. Application to the WAP is made to local Community Action Agencies. 
The overall goal of the WAP is to serve low-income households most vulnerable to high-energy 
costs and who do not have the means of making cost-effective energy conservation improvements 
to their homes. The program reduces heating and cooling costs for low-income families, 
particularly for the elderly, people with disabilities, and children, by improving the energy 
efficiency of their homes while ensuring their health and safety. 
 
The OSI, whenever possible, collaborates with the electric and natural gas utilities’ energy 
efficiency programs to enhance the weatherization services provided to low-income households in 
New Hampshire. According to the OSI’s State fiscal year 2021 budget, the WAP planned to serve 
250 clients at a cost of $1.667 million. 
 
Eligibility and benefits for the WAP are determined by gross household income (total income 
including tips, interest/dividends, pensions, and all wages or salaries before deductions), number 
of household members, and vulnerability to heating costs. The maximum gross household income 
by number of people in the household is currently established at 200 percent of the Federal Poverty 
Guideline for the WAP. Homeowners and renters, including renters whose heat is included in their 
rent, are eligible. Once an applicant is determined income eligible, the application is placed on a 
waiting list. An energy auditor will contact the applicant to schedule a time to perform a 
comprehensive home energy audit. The audit includes diagnostic testing, performed by an OSI or 
Building Performance Institute certified energy auditor, and will help determine if the building 
qualifies for weatherization. If the building is determined to be qualified, the energy auditor will 
then develop an energy audit report that will identify all cost-effective energy saving 
improvements. From this list, qualified improvements will be installed based on order of highest 
savings. Typical high priority measures include: attic air sealing, installing attic insulation, 
installing wall insulation (where none exists), and air sealing and/or insulation of basements and 
crawl spaces.  
 
A performance audit could look at the efficiency and effectiveness of the WAP, whether goals are 
achieved, oversight of the program, or customer satisfaction. 

 




